
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE 

         EAST SIDE OF SOUTH CHASE AVENUE FROM 

         SOUTH 5
TH

 PLACE TO SOUTH 5
TH

 STREET          

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction on the east side of South Chase Avenue 

from South 5
th

 Place to South 5
th

 Street on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for a substantial 

time period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend a permanent 

removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON WEST 

         WASHINGTON STREET FROM SOUTH 5
TH 

 
         STREET TO SOUTH 6

TH
 STREET          

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction on West Washington Street from South 5
th

 

Street to South 6
th

 Street on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for a substantial time period 

and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend a permanent removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

         INSTALL NO STOPPING, TOW AWAY ZONE IN THE STREET 

         SWEEPING AREA BOUNDED BY WEST NATIONAL AVENUE, 

         WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE, SOUTH 7
TH

 STREET AND SOUTH 

         10
TH

 STREET BETWEEN 9:00 AM TO 1:00 PM ON THE 2
ND

 AND 4
TH 

            
 TUESDAYS OF THE MONTH FROM APRIL THROUGH NOVEMBER 

 

         REMOVE NO STOPPING, TOW AWAY ZONE IN THE STREET 

         SWEEPING AREA BOUNDED BY WEST NATIONAL AVENUE, 

         WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE, SOUTH 7
TH

 STREET AND SOUTH 

         10
TH

 STREET BETWEEN 8:00 AM TO 12:00 PM ON THE 2
ND

 AND 4
TH 

            
 TUESDAYS OF THE MONTH FROM APRIL THROUGH NOVEMBER 

        
Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local residents, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON SOUTH 

         25
TH

 STREET FROM WEST PIERCE STREET
 

 
         TO WEST NATIONAL AVENUE          

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction on South 25
th

 Street from West Pierce 

Street to West National Avenue on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for a substantial time 

period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend a permanent removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE EAST 

         SIDE OF SOUTH 31
ST

 STREET FROM WEST 

         BURNHAM STREET TO A POINT 110 FEET NORTH    

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction on the east side of South 31
st
 Street from 

West Burnham Street to a point 110 feet north on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for a 

substantial time period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend a 

permanent removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON SOUTH 

         40
th

 STREET FROM WEST FOREST HOME
 

 
        AVENUE TO WEST MANITOBA STREET          

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction on South 40
th

 Street from West Forest 

Home Avenue to West Manitoba Street on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for a substantial 

time period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend a permanent 

removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

         REMOVE NO PARKING 7:00 AM TO 5:00 PM 

         ON THE WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 22
ND

 STREET 

         FROM WEST GRANT STREET TO THE FIRST 

         EAST/WEST ALLEY TO THE SOUTH    

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

We previously covered the no parking 7:00 AM to 5:00 PM except Saturday and Sunday restriction 

on the west side of South 22
nd

 Street from West Grant Street south to the first east/west alley on a 

trial basis and found that additional parking could be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow 

by repealing the above-captioned parking restriction. Since this trail has been in effect for a 

substantial time period and we have not received any complaints, we recommend a permanent 

removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert W. Puente 

Alderman, 9
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   9
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

         INSTALL NO PARKING FOR 50 FEET EAST 

         AND 100 FEET WEST AT EIGHT DRIVEWAYS 

         ON NORTH GREEN TREE/INDUSTRIAL 

         ROAD EAST OF NORTH 76
TH

 STREET 

          
Dear Alderman Puente: 

 

This is in response to a request from a Direct Supply located at 6767 North Industrial Road to 

install the above-captioned parking restrictions. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting the 

driveways of Direct Supply continue to have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling north and south 

bound on West Green Tree Road when vehicles park close to their driveways. Therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, we recommend an increase in the length of the current no parking 

restrictions to increase sight visibility at the driveways.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 

 

Honorable Terry N. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   13
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE 

         OF SOUTH 18
TH

 STREET FROM A POINT 360 

         FEET SOUTH OF WEST LINCOLN AVENUE 

         TO A POINT 25 FEET SOUTH THEREOF 

          
Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to a request from Lincoln Avenue Elementary School to install the above-

captioned parking restriction to allow trucks to maneuver to their loading docks. Since the property 

adjacent to this restriction is owned by Milwaukee Public Schools we recommend the installation 

of this restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

         REMOVE NO PARKING IN THE ALLEY BOUNDED 

         BY WEST ST PAUL AVENUE, WEST CLYBOURN STREET 

         NORTH 25
TH

 STREET AND NORTH 26
TH

 STREET 

          
Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to remove the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey indicated 

that a majority of the residents affected are in favor of the removal of the restriction, we have no 

objection to its removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

         INSTALL ANGLE PARKING ON SOUTH 3
RD 

             
STREET FROM WEST FLORIDA STREET 

         NORTH TO THE DEAD END 

         
Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

In conjunction with the repaving of South 3
rd

 Street from West Florida Street north to the dead end 

the roadway was constructed to accommodate angle parking. Therefore, to enforce the angle 

parking on the roadway the above captioned parking restriction is necessary. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

c: City Clerk-Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

                   INSTALL NO PARKING 2:00 AM TO 6:00 AM FROM 

                   DECEMBER 1
ST

 TO MARCH 1
ST

 ON THE EAST SIDE 

                  OF SOUTH 32
ND

 STREET FROM WEST MITCHELL 

                   STREET TO WEST BURNHAM STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey indicated 

that a majority of the residents affected are in favor of this installation, we have no objection.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11, 2009 
 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081278 

INSTALL NO STOPPING TOW-AWAY ZONE 7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM     

MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY ON THE EAST SIDE OF  

SOUTH CESAR E. CHAVEZ DRIVE FROM WEST PIERCE STREET  

TO WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE 
          
                   REMOVE NO PARKING 7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM MONDAY THROUGH  

                     FRIDAY ON THE EAST SIDE OF SOUTH CESAR E. CHAVEZ DRIVE 

                     FROM WEST PIERCE STREET TO WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE 
 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 
 

As a result of a compliant from a City of Milwaukee resident about traffic congestion during the 

morning rush hours on South Cesar E. Chavez Drive from West Pierce Street to West Greenfield 

Avenue a review of this section of roadway was conducted.  
 

Our traffic engineering staff found that motorists are not obeying the current “No Parking 7:00 

AM to 9:00 AM Monday through Friday” restriction, thereby blocking a moving lane of traffic. 

Therefore, to maintain the flow of traffic on this section of roadway during the morning rush 

hours we recommend the installation of a “No Stopping Tow-Away Zone 7:00 AM to 9:00 Am 

Monday through Friday” restriction. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 
 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns  

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 


